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Principal’s Message 
Let me start by welcoming everyone to Term 4. It is going to be full of many activities and events, and the first to kick off will 
be the HSC exams which begin this coming Wednesday. 

I want to congratulate all our Year 12 students and their families for their incredible fortitude in what has been a challenging 
year for us all. We know our students have worked hard for the HSC, and it is important that our exams proceed as planned. 
The most important priorities for our students are that they keep studying, stay healthy and turn up for their exams on time. 
If your child has a pre-existing condition that presents similarly to flu-like symptoms, speak to your doctor/GP now and 
contact the school. If, on the day of the exam, your child feels unwell with flu-like symptoms, they should stay home and get 
tested. It is important you visit the doctor and get a doctor’s certificate, and be tested for COVID-19 as a precaution. On the 
morning of each exam, your child will be asked if they are unwell with flu-like symptoms. If your child says ‘yes’, they will not 
be able to sit the exam and will be asked to leave and seek medical attention. If you know your child is unwell, it is better to 
keep them home. We want all our students to sit their exams, but sometimes events happen that are beyond our control. If 
your child is unwell and misses their exam, please contact the school. Students who are unwell will be eligible for illness and 
misadventure, and we will help them through this process.  

In the interest of safety (COVID), we have decided to postpone the graduation ceremony until after the exams are finished, 
with two adults per student. I know this is a very proud moment for all families, and we hope you get to enjoy the day, despite 
the restrictions. So just to share with you the vital dates and times around Year 12 activities.  

** Monday 5th November - 8:30 – 11:00 am sign out  

** Wednesday 7th November - Year 12 Graduation, school hall, 2 x adults allowed per student and any siblings currently 
attending Warilla High.  

** Friday 11th November – Formal at Kiama Pavillions. 

I wish our outgoing Year 12 students all the very best for their upcoming exams. Teachers are available to help students up 
until their exam date.  

Many other things are being planned for this Term, we are hopeful that more of the COVID-19 restrictions will be eased, but 
we will wait patiently. In the meantime, wishing everyone a wonderful Term 4.  

With kind regards,  
Ms Brook, Principal 
 
 

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Deputies’ Report 
Yr-12 - Congratulations to all the Yr-12 students who are graduating soon, with our best wishes for your exams next Term 
and for whatever your future holds. 

Yr-11 - The end of term 3 brings an end of Yr-11 for our preliminary HSC students - They have acquitted themselves very well 
over the past two weeks during their final exams for their preliminary courses and have approached their exams with 
diligence and academic vigour - We wish you well with your results for Yr-11 and for the start of your HSC courses next Term 
after our two-week holiday break. 

WHS Core Values - A reminder to all students about our Core Values and what they mean.           

E - Excellence - Aim to achieve your personal best. 
R - Respect - Show respect for yourself and others.  
I - Integrity - Be honest and trustworthy. 
 C - Compassion - Care for the wellbeing of yourself & others.  
  
Excellence 

• Be at school every day 
• Strive for your personal best 
• Persist through challenges & difficulties in learning 
• Be prepared for learning - organise, plan and revise  
• Engage in-class activities 

Respect 

• Follow the teacher’s instructions 
• Speak politely 
• Wear our school uniform with pride 
• Take care of our equipment & facilities 
• Value other students’ personal space & property 

Integrity 

• Be truthful, regardless of the consequences 
• Be on time for all lessons 
• Do your own work 
• Be accountable for your actions 
• Use technology & social media responsibly 

Compassion 

• Treat people with courtesy and kindness 
• Have pride in our Community 
• Accept others and their differences 
• Care for yourself and others  

Bikes & Scooters - Please remember to wear a helmet when riding to and from school and to lock your gear in the bike racks 
provided. Also, ride safely and always obey the road rules, especially in the afternoon when leaving, because of the danger 
of the heavy traffic at that time and remember to walk your bikes & scooters on the pathways for everyone’s safety. 

Mr Hales, Mr Ind and Mr Boscoscuro 
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Calendar 

Week 1A 

10/10/22 Staff & Students Return 

12/10/22 – 
14/10/22 

HSC 

 

Week 2B 

17/10/22 – 
21/10/22 

HSC 

19/10/22 Science HSC Success skills workshop 1 

 

Week 3A 

24/10/22 – 
28/10/22 

HSC 

24/10/22 – 
28/10/22 

VALID 

 

Week 4B 

31/10/22 – 
04/11/22 

HSC 

31/10/22 – 
02/11/22 

VALID 

02/11/22 Science HSC Success skills workshop 2 

04/11/22 CAP Author Visit 

 

Week 5A 

07/11/22 Year 6 Orientation & Year 12 Sign-Out Day 

08/11/22 NAP-ICTL Testing 

09/11/22 Year 6 Orientation & Year 12 Graduation 

10/11/22 – 
11/11/22 

Foreshore Centre Camp 

11/11/22 Year 6 Orientation & Year 12 Formal 

 

Week 6B 

14/11/22 Year 9 Consent Labs 

  

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.30am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.30am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Students must bring a note to explain their 
absences. A green ‘Absence Book’ is available 
from the front office. Unexplained absences will 
appear on the student’s report. 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

Parents experiencing financial difficulties can 
apply for support through the Student Assistance 
Scheme. Funds are available to help with subject 
fees, school uniform and books. All enquiries 
through the front office. 
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Library 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 has been a busy one for the library, with the highlight being celebrating Book Week during week 6. Book 
week is a celebration of all things reading, creativity, storytelling, and imagination. 

Since 1945, the Children’s Book Council of Australia has organised Book Week throughout Australia. Schools, 
teachers, librarians, and libraries across the country decorate their spaces and run activities and competitions, all 
with the shared purpose of spreading the message of the importance of reading and storytelling. 

Each year, Book Week’s theme is voted on by CBCA members. 2022’s exciting theme was ‘Dreaming with eyes 
open.’ 

 

This year's theme is all about stepping into your own story and embracing your dreams and future ambitions. It 
also allows for reflection on our indigenous cultures by recognising the country as the first storyteller. 

The library was buzzing with activities all week; students had the opportunity to dress up for some fun photos and 
participate in lots of guessing competitions and a Where’s Wally scavenger hunt. There were lots of well-deserved 
prize winners, and all students are to be congratulated on their participation, enthusiasm, and involvement.   
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CBCA Winners 2022 

The Children’s Book Council of Australia held their official awards ceremony this Term for the CBCA Book of the 
Year awards, and, in case you missed it, we are excited to share with you the incredible winners.  Congratulations 
to all winners.  If you would like to read/borrow any of these award winners, we are fortunate enough to have 
copies in the WHS library. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each year, Book Week’s theme is voted on by Children 
Book Council Australia members.  The 2023 theme 
winner is  

 

“READ, GROW, INSPIRE!” 

 

We look forward to more memorable displays, 
activities, and educational experiences in line with this 
creative theme at Warilla High School in 2023. 
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In line with R U OK celebrations this Term, Warilla High School library has recently purchased the Wellness 
Collection to add to our e-book library. 

The collection allows students to access the resources discreetly (without any stigma) and seek out specific titles 
for support on personally challenging topics such as bullying, social anxiety, gender identity and relationships, 
depression, anger, and grief, to name a few. Some carefully crafted fiction books have been included, along with 
many other non-fiction texts. These resources can be found via the school's e-platform app. 
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Scholastic Book Club 

Book Club provides families with an affordable and convenient way to bring the best in children’s literature into 
their homes.  Each issue contains curated, age-appropriate titles that have been carefully selected and levelled by 
a dedicated team of professional book lovers. 

As well as bridging the important class-to-home reading gap, Book Club also benefits Australian schools—for every 
Book Club order placed, Scholastic gives back 20% of the order spent to schools to purchase valuable educational 
resources via its Scholastic Rewards program. 

 

Students can then order and pay through the online portal LOOP.  You can access the catalogue online at: 
https://issuu.com/scholastic_australia/docs/bc_6-22_web_issuu?fr=sMGRkZTM0NDU5MDI  

https://issuu.com/scholastic_australia/docs/bc_6-22_web_issuu?fr=sMGRkZTM0NDU5MDI
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The holidays are fast approaching.  Pop up to the library to borrow a book or a few for the break! If reading online 
is more your thing – borrow an online book for free through our wheelers online school library.  Easily accessed at 
school or at home by downloading the Wheelers e-platform app on your device, choose Warilla High as your 
library, use your DET login details or visit the website https://warillahs.wheelers.co/help/apps/eplatform-app 
choose Warilla High as your library, use your DET login details to access 100’s of online books. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwarillahs.wheelers.co%2Fhelp%2Fapps%2Feplatform-app&data=05%7C01%7CAmanda.McInnes3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C1ffd5bd2910f4b9ef71908da8f91fb28%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637980154386344785%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Zmog9FkMcNB6ugfXxZhMuRFIfMPUbN3k3lLQ%2FvCPko8%3D&reserved=0
https://warillahs.wheelers.co/help/apps/eplatform-app
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Wellbeing Term 3 2022 

This Term, we have had some targeted wellbeing programs running. 

Top Blokes - a mentoring program for a select group of Year 9 boys started this Term, and it will run for two semesters. This 
program looks at sessions on: 

● Mental health – Supporting them to become proactive in identifying wellbeing issues in others as well as building 
skills to increase self-care and resilience.  

● Anger Management – Demonstrate the factors that influence angry outbursts, educating participants on the basic 
psychological understanding of anger. This session also supports participants in improving their conflict resolution 
skills and developing self-care techniques to reduce aggressive behaviours. 

● Peer Pressure & Risk Taking - Helping them to identify negative influences in risk-taking scenarios as well as 
developing independent thinking to help them become more assertive towards their peers.  

● Online Behaviours - Looking at the personal, social and legal ramifications of online bullying and sexting, as well as 
developing strategies to address this behaviour among their peer groups.  

● Healthy Relationships – Discussing consent in relationships, developing personal responsibilities and communication 
skills to help build positive relationships with others. 

● Realities of Pornography – This session supports participants in understanding how online pornography contributes 
to the unrealistic portrayal of sexual relationships and how excessive porn consumption can affect a young man’s 
physiological and mental wellbeing.  

Great Girls - a confidence and resilience-building program for a selected group of Year 10 girls.  

This is a school-based program that concerns issues common within the Y10 female cohort. It is discussion lead; students will 
be directing the conversation to address the issues important to them. Each session will include a self-care activity. The 
program will cover key domains: 

● Body image and self-esteem 
● Risk-taking behaviours 
● Healthy relationships 
● Social media literacy 
● Self-care 

Train Safety - We have also had our Year 7 cohort involved in a Train Safety Program - this aims to educate school students 
and the Community to travel safely on and around trains and stations. Some key messages are: 

 

● Always hold on to your bike/bag/scooter 
● Use your brains; tracks are for trains 
● Always walk on the platform 
● Always use a footbridge 
● Be considerate of others 
● Stay behind the yellow line 
● Emergency? use the Emergency Help Point 

 

A big THANK YOU to Charli Ryan Yr11, for her thoughtful gift basket with a kind and positive message and chocolates.  
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Here are some pics of our lovely support visitors Ollie, Jasper and Cruz. 
We are very lucky to have lots of furry friends visit us at Warilla High, 
thanks to their handlers, Judi and Harro.  
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R U Ok Day Activities 

 

On Friday, 9th September 2022, Warilla High School staff and students enjoyed a massive day of activities, food and fun, 
recognising and promoting R U OK Day. All those involved engaged in the conversation about checking in with your friends, 
family and colleagues. R U Ok Day is not just one day; it is every day.  

There were loads of activities for the students and staff to get involved in, including: 

“Spread Kindness like Confetti” 

This was a positive exercise that allowed the students to focus on acts of kindness.  

“Look out for your Friends”  

This year we created an anonymous letterbox for students to refer themselves or their friends who they are worried about. 
This is where our SSO (student support officer) will then speak and catch up with these students.  

“Who will I speak to?” 

Students thought about who they would talk to if they were not feeling ok. They were then asked to write these support 
people (trusted adults) down on a card. They were asked to keep the card in their phone case or a photo of it to remind them 
of all the people that supported them.  

“Wellbeing Wall” 

This was an activity that encouraged students to “give what you can” and “take what you need”. This allowed students to 
take positive affirmations about confidence building, patience, love, kindness and self-control. It also allowed students to 
choose a random act of kindness to carry out for a friend or family member.  

“Rock Painting” 

This was a popular activity where students were able to create some rock artwork and write positive messages, engaging in 
some mindfulness.  

The day also included old favourites like a lolly jar guessing game, photo dress-ups and giant Jenga.  

There were delicious cupcakes that were made especially for the day and were a big (sugar) hit. The whole school also had 
pancakes and a sausage sizzle, and drinks available. A big thank you to all the staff and students who were involved in running 
all the activities.  

We had special furry guests, Ollie and Jasper, who made an appearance bringing much delight to all students and staff. A big 
thank you to our dog handlers, Judi and Harro, for bringing them around the school.  

A big mention to the Illawarra Women’s Health Centre and Shellharbour City Council for coming along to engage our students 
in activities and discussing what they offer young people in our Community. It was great to have their support on the day.  

A HUGE shout out to our Year 8 Cohort, who were involved in the creation of a drone video that promoted the R U Ok 
message. The handball grand final was also held on the day and was a popular event where Dreau Clark came out as the 
winner on the day.  
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SRC 

 

The year is coming to an end, but the Warilla High School SRC has no plans to slow down! In keeping with the momentum 
they established in Term 1, Terms 2 and 3 have been very eventful. We kicked the Term off with Diversity Day stalls, and the 
quad was alive with culture, cuisine and colour! Students treated us with culinary delights from countries of the world, 
proudly displaying their heritage, and the school was abuzz with positivity, inclusion and diversity. 

 

The altruistic nature of the SRC and, indeed, the students, teachers and school staff was again on show with fundraising for 
various cancer organisations in a joint Beanie and Jersey Day Mufti event at school. Everyone showed up dressed in their 
favourite sports jersey and a beanie (or both!) with plenty of gold donations at the ready. As a school, we raised another 
$800 to help these causes while raising awareness of the importance of cancer research and donations. 

 

In week 8, our democratic process of annual captain elections took place, and our new 2022/2023 school leaders bravely 
stood in front of their peers to deliver amazing speeches in their campaigns for captaincy. They spoke, we listened, and the 
people voted. Voted in by their peers, a big congratulations to our new captains; Charli Ryan and Keagan Nolan, and our vice-
captains; India Bellhouse and Semih Akkoch. They have big shoes to fill, but there is no doubt they will do this with as much 
dedication and leadership as our outgoing captains. 

 

Last week, with the leadership and organisation of our Captain, Ryan Scheu, some SRC members and student volunteers took 
part in a great environmental initiative offered by Shellharbour City Council. The program called “Greening our Community” 
gave students the opportunity to participate in a tree-planting session at Blackbutt Reserve. Students were treated to a 
barbecue by Shellharbour Council while they directly contributed to increasing the biodiversity and beautification of an iconic 
public reserve. All WHS representatives worked hard, were respectful and represented our school with pride.  

 

In the last week of the Term, our 2022 leaders were privileged enough to be invited to a memorial service honouring the late 
Queen Elizabeth II. Once again, our leaders showed immense maturity and respect and approached the wreath-laying event 
in a manner that was consistent with the values of our school.  

 

We look forward to witnessing the amazing reputation the current SRC representative and leaders have carved be upheld by 
the incoming captains next Term and beyond. What a privilege it has been for Mrs Campbell and myself to be part of this 
amazing group of young people.  

 

Mrs Crnogorcevic and Mrs Campbell. 

 

Canteen Workers Needed 

Interested in working in our School Canteen? We are looking for people who wish to work as a casual. 

If you are interested, please send your resume and details to; warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au   

 

 

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Aboriginal Education Graduation 

On 15th September, Ms Brook and Ms Simon had the pleasure of attending the ‘Year 12 Deadly Achievement Graduation 
2022’.  

The function was held at the University Hall and presented by both the Northern and Southern Aboriginal Education 
Consultive Group.  

We witnessed over 100 DEADLY Year 12 Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students across the Illawarra graduate. We were 
so proud to watch our very own Lachlan Marsden graduate. Congratulations Lachlan. We here at Warilla High School, along 
with our other year 12 cohorts, are so proud of you.  

Ms Brook and Ms Simon 
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Yr11 & Yr12 Marine Studies Lady Elliot Trip 2022 

In Week 5 of Term 3, 28 marine studies students and 6 staff made their way up to Lady Elliot Island for three nights and four 
days of snorkelling and building memories that will last forever. 

Lady Elliot is a tiny coral cay island 40 minutes light plane flight north of Hervey Bay. It is the southernmost tip of the Great 
Barrier Reef and is world-renowned for its amazing marine life and almost year-round visits from the iconic manta rays.  

It was such a relief to be able to return to this amazing place after two years of being prevented from travelling due to Covid 
restrictions. We had amazing conditions for our trip, with beautiful weather, calm seas and amazing visibility in the water. 
Even our flight over was sensational as we filled the time spotting over 16 whales frolicking in the waters off Fraser Island, 
which is just to the southwest of Lady Elliot. 

Most of the students in attendance had never snorkelled on the Great Barrier Reef and were blown away by the diverse and 
abundant marine life they encountered. Interactions with Green Turtles, Loggerhead turtles, Manta Rays, Reef Sharks, Eels 
and even Dory and Nemo! The whole time we were in the water as a group, we could hear the sounds of singing Humpback 
whales which was an amazing experience in itself. Students were also amazed by the variety of hard and soft corals on a reef 
that was so vibrant and healthy. Our glass bottom boat tour allowed our Marine Biologist guides to deepen the student's 
knowledge of how this fragile ecosystem functions. 

I cannot commend the students enough on their maturity, enthusiasm and ability to put up with my dad jokes for four days 
straight. Their behaviour was commended by both staff and other tourists staying on the island. They were great 
ambassadors for our school and showed great skill in the water. 

I would also like to thank the staff who attended. Their professionalism in supervision and the outstanding care they showed 
for our students both in and out of the water helped to make this trip the amazing success it was.  

I would also like to thank our Principal, Ms Brook, who, for the past two years, has made sure that we remained focused on 
ensuring this trip got off the ground again. To say that Covid and the ever-changing guidelines were a challenge is an 
understatement, and without her backing and enthusiasm, I can honestly say we may not have gone again. 

Cannot wait till our 2023 trip!!! 

Mr Smart 
Senior Marine Studies Teacher 
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Sport Report 

School Athletic Singlets 

Our new athletic singlets have arrived. Our Principal, Ms Brook, agreed to fund the purchase of singlets for 60 boys and 60 
girl’s styles. Daneal Kuiper, one of our talented CAPA teachers, did a fantastic job designing the singlets, and the students 
have given the design their approval. 

Daneal was able to describe her intention when she created the design for the singlets ‘When designing this shirt; there was 
a clear idea in mind of how I wanted to represent my culture but also celebrate the way in which sport brings people together. 
The front of the singlet is a representation of our local Community – the Dharawal people are represented by the whale, 
whilst the gathering of circular shapes represents the Five Islands, with water running between and connecting them all 
together. The back of the shirt was designed to represent students coming together with other students from the Community 
and beyond through a large meeting place, play sports and represent our school with pride.’  
 

     

A few weeks ago, I stood at the assembly and acknowledged some outstanding performances and results from our Warilla 
HS students across a range of sports. 

Each one of these performances is impressive. Grouping them because there are so many successes is a reflection of the 
talent we have at our school across so many different sporting arenas. These efforts recognise the time, effort, travelling, 
cost and hopefully so many feelings of satisfaction and joy and many, many memories – a true reward for effort. 
Congratulations to all students, parents, staff and extended families involved in the following successes.  
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NSW All Schools Cross Country – Eastern Creek 

This was the first of the Term 3 events. Six students from WHS represented South Coast following successful runs at 
Cambewarra in Term 2. Max Linton, Skye Bell, Mariah Stefanovic, Reef Rogers, Jacinta Rogers, Georgie Thomas did us proud. 
These are tough races, with between 185 and 210 competitors in each event. If you aren’t positioned in the front line of 
competitors at the start, it is very difficult to overcome the advantage the front line of runners enjoys.  

We had mixed results, and some students were reluctant to share their results. However, they only need to remind 
themselves they were prepared to have a go in the first place and should hold their heads high. Skye Bell medalled with 3rd 
place in the 14 girls CHS competition, 10th out of 209 competitors in the overall all-school competition.  

 

NSW CHS Gymnastics Championships – Boys and Girls Newcastle 

Lachlan Buttel is the first male representative in gymnastics from WHS in over 10 years. He had a fantastic tournament 
competing in C Division. He finished 3rd following his floor routine, second on vault, 2nd on rings and 3rd overall. 
Congratulations Lachlan.  

 

Lily O’Neill competed in Division D and finished 3rd following her Beam routine. Well done Lily. 

    

 

U14’s Girls Rugby League 

Following the team’s success as Zone winners, the girls went on to win the South Coast section of the Katrina Fanning Cup. 
The girls travel to Tuggerah the week – Week 10. We won’t have results at the time of printing; however, I wish these girls 
well. They have a team that has dominated Zone and South Coast League Tag, Oz Tag and Rugby League in the school systems, 
and we hope they can continue their impressive efforts at the state finals. 

Thank you to Ms Melissa Speros and Ms Karra-Lee Nolan for their efforts in training these girls and giving up their time to 
take them on an overnight excursion to Tuggerah for the finals.  

The team members are: Year 7 Kianda Davis, Jada Manukonga, Harper Taingahue. Year 8 Ella Worsley, Darci Cooper, Jasira 
Day, Ella Gretz, Madison Hemopo, Jayda Lalic, Poppy Lynch, Bree Miller, Jade Miller, Stevie Olds. Year 9 Zali Hodges. Michaela 
Hardy has been an important player in this team’s success so far but is unable to play in this tournament. 😢😢 
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NSW CHS Girls Rugby League Team 

Put 2022 down as the first year of girls NSW CHS and All Schools U 16 Rugby league. Indie Bostock has made the CHS team 
and will compete against NSW CCC and NSW CIS teams in Sydney during these school holidays. Indie is playing outstanding 
rugby league and is a standout in weekend competitions. Her selection for this team is a worthy one. We congratulate her 
and wish her well at the All-Schools Championships.   

 

 

South Coast Netball Knockouts 

Our junior girl’s netball team has made it through to the State Finals next Term after a successful South Coast competition. 
They were able to defeat all their opposition except Kiama to finish second and earn a spot at the highest level of this 
competition. Well done to the following players: Ruby-Anne Welberle, Kalani Davies, Mia Laughton, Karine Lunam, Chloe 
Dropulic, Aleena Carrion, Immogen Ladlow, Summer Linigen, Elle Meadows and Zali Hodges. 

Thank you to Ms Zoe Elkerton for training and taking these girls away to the Shoalhaven. Thank you to Molly Farquhar for 
umpiring for the competition.  

 

U15 Boys Southern Zone Basketball 

Mr Will Dean has been spending quality time with these players, preparing them for the competition. It paid off when the 
boys were successful in winning the zone competition. They were able to go through to the South Coast U15 competition, 
where they were up against the much stronger competition. Congratulations to the following players for their efforts and 
being outstanding WHS representatives: Austin Ball, Peter Da Silva, Adrian Kospic, Edis Mimin, Ethan Nikolovski, Chayce Te 
Nana, Jack Bailey, Ben Grando, Cooper O’Brien and Jack Thompson. 
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Floris Conway Cup School State Tennis Championships 

Zone Champions, South Coast Champions and now, third in the CHS State School Championships. What a wonderful reward 
and recognition for the commitment these girls and their families make to tennis. 

Abby Scolamiero, Chelsea Scolamiero, Mariah Stefanovic and Karine Lunam have had a very successful tournament at Nelsons 
Bay. They beat Endeavour SHS in the first match to put them through to the final 4. They were beaten by eventual winners – 
Mackellar GHS – a North Sydney school. They then beat Grafton HS to claim the Bronze medal. We are so proud of you and 
know what a fantastic achievement this is. Thank you to Ms Kristy Chambers, who took the girls for the 2-day event and has 
also given her time and effort towards ensuring this team is given the opportunity to compete. 

 

 

 

South Coast Athletics Championships – Canberra 

Travelling and competing in this championship often requires parents and competitors to stay in Canberra overnight because 
of the early start. Once the frost disappeared from the grass, it was a beautiful day for all competitors. WHS students again 
enjoyed some fantastic results. These included: Moses Fowler – First Boys 12-15 yrs 3000m; 2nd 15 boys 800m; 1st 15 Boys 
1500m; Max Linton: First 13 Boys 800m, Ike Matthesius: First 14 Boys 800m 

Skye Bell: 2nd girls 12-15 3000m; 2nd 14 girls 800m; 2nd 1500m; Alexis Bell: 3rd 15-19 3000m; 2nd 16 girls 800m; 2nd 16g 1500m. 
Unfortunately, neither of these girls can compete at CHS State Athletics because they are in the NSW All Schools Triathlon 
Team. Jacinta Rogers 4th 16 girls 800m; 3rd 16 g 1500m; Telaya Blacksmith: MC 100m 1st 12.87; 200m 1st 28.30; LJ 1st 4.92m; 
Isabella Smith 13 girls HJ 1st; Lillian Wiecek - 2nd 13 HJ. 

Dylan Clarke competed for the last time at South Coast athletics. Congratulations on your efforts throughout high school, 
especially in your chosen distances of 100m and 200m. Dylan can finish his studies knowing he is the fastest sprinter (12 secs 
flat) at WHS in these events. Joshua Stone, in Year 10, also excelled. He finished 4th in very fast U15 boys 100m. Joshua Stone 
and Jaydam Lewis (16 boys) are the second fastest sprinters in our school, with their time of 12.05 secs.  
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NSW CHS State Tennis Championships 

Tennis continued for Abby and Chelsea Scolamiero when they were a part of the South Coast Open Girls Tennis Team that 
competed at Stanhope Gardens in the CHS State Tennis Championships. Mariah Stefanovic was the number 1 seed in this 
team but was unable to compete because of injury. Abby and Chelsea went through the tournament undefeated in all their 
singles and doubles events. South Coast won the championships, and the girls have gold medals to show for this. A mighty 
effort and further recognition for effort. Congratulations Abby and Chelsea.  

               
 

NSW CHS State Athletic Championships 

Fantastic performances from our 7 athletes at the state athletics championships in Homebush. Jacinta Rogers (1500m), Ike 
Matthesius (800m PB and finalist), Lillian Wiecek and Isabella Smith 13 girls HJ. 

Our medallists are Max Linton – 1st 13 boys 800m; Moses Fowler competed in 3 events and won 3 medals – bronze in 3000m 
and 800m, silver in 1500m; Telaya Blacksmith, multi-class first in 100m, 200m and Long Jump. This included 2 unofficial 
Australian records because of the wind factor. We are very proud of all of you. Congratulations. 

NSW All Schools will give some of these students another opportunity to compete next Term.  
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NSW Oz Tag State Titles 

Following the South Coast Gala Day, our 7/8 boys and girls teams and our 9/10 boys teams qualified for the state titles. The 
girls went through undefeated, but the competition clashed with the Rugby League Katrina Fanning Cup. Rugby League for 
girls is a CHS sport, and the girls will focus on this competition instead of the Oz Tag.  

 

Our 7/8 boy’s representatives are Connor Deegan, Darcy Farquhar, Eli Guernier, Levi Henry, Tyler Lewis, Bohdi Smith, Jordan 
Barlow, Joel Crewdson, Jack Foley, Kobi Hayward, Deakin Ingram, Stephen Peters, Preston Ruiz, Kylan Shephard, Kai Spindler 
and Cyrus Willis. 

 

Our 9/10 boy’s representatives are Levi Hillcoat, Jye Morrison, Riley Peters, Hudson Bailey, Brodie Breakspear, Dreau Clark, 
Cooper Deegan, Cooper Furney, Harrison Gudgeon, Dylan Hardy, Nate Hillcoat, Joshua Hosking and Drew Langdon. These 
boys came second and made the state finals because the top two teams went through. 

Good luck to the teams competing in Sydney during the last week of Term 3.  
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Australian All Schools Triathlon 

What a fantastic opportunity for Skye (U14) and Alexis (U16) Bell - travelling to Hervey Bay, Queensland, as members of the 
NSW All Schools Triathlon Team. 

Skye had to complete a 300m swim, 10km bike ride and 2km run to finish in 1 hour 13 mins and place 7th. 

Alexis did a 500m swim, 15km bike ride, and 4km run to finish in 50mins 57secs, finishing 10th.  

Congratulations Skye and Alexis.  

 

 

South Coast Cricket Trials – Boys and Girls 

After a long selection process requiring trials in Queanbeyan Term 1 and Gwynneville last week, WHS has a record four boys 
in the South Coast team. Congratulations to Mitchell Constantinou, Jake Monie (Yr 11), Byron Taylor and Max Carr-McCarron 
(Yr 10), who will compete in the CHS State Cricket Championships in Maitland at the end of October.  

 

India Bellhouse has again made the South Coast team Captain for the second year. Five years at high school and five times 
selected in the team, twice as Captain. Lilly Willstrop is a reserve and will be included should several players be unavailable 
through injury. 
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Coondoo Classic 

This bike event requires huge organisation for Ms Armstrong and Mr Wright. It is a highly popular event. 

Congratulations to the WHS girl's intermediates and junior mixed teams who were successful on the day.  

 

    

 

What a term. Congratulations to all involved. So many successes across a variety of sports.  

Mrs Clune 
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GUNJI CUP 

Local police and members of the Lake Illawarra community, including school students, took part in the inaugural Gunji Origin 
Oz-Tag Reconciliation Cup on (Monday, 5th September 2022). 

Four mixed teams played; students from Oak Flats and Warilla High Schools, a community team and a team from Lake 
Illawarra Police District. 

The day is aimed at bringing the Community together to help close the gap between Indigenous and non-Indigenous 
residents. 

Lake Illawarra Police District’s Aboriginal Community Liaison Officer, Glen Sutherland, said it’s all about reconciliation and 
having some fun while coming together in Dharawal Country. 

“This event is a great way for members of the community – including our young people – to meet local police and build 
relationships,” Mr Sutherland said. 

‘Gunji’ is short for the First Nations word ‘Gunjibal’, which was used in replacement of constable. 

The Community Team (yellow jerseys) took out the inaugural trophy, defeating Warilla High School in the final. 

 

Game 1 lost 7-5 vs Community 

Game 2 won 7-4 vs Oak Flats High 

Game 3 won 14-5 vs NSW Police 

GF lost 7-5 against Community 

 

Warilla High students thoroughly enjoyed the day and look forward to next year's GUNJI CUP. 

Ms Simon 
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Breakfast Club @ Warilla High every Wednesday morning!  

 

  

 

   

 

  

    

A big THANK YOU to Woolworths for their Sponsorship 
���� 
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Careers Newsletter 

Year 7 Career lessons have begun. In their guidance periods, students learn about themselves in the world of work and 
careers and investigate multiple intelligence activities.  

 

https://warillahighcareers.com 

Year 9 have completed the Work Ready course and are encouraged to engage in work experience. This could lead to many 
positive experiences, including a part-time job, skills to strengthen university applications, apprenticeship or an SBAT (School 
Based Apprenticeship or Traineeship) 

Year 10 continue to have work experience opportunities with successful outcomes. Subject selections for their senior 
schooling are now complete. Many students are engaged in the YES+ program with TAFE NSW. YES+ is an initiative of the 
NSW Government and part of the NSW Department of Education’s Educational Pathways Program (EPP). The purpose of 
YES+ is to connect young people with an opportunity to explore Vocational Education and Training (VET) and build skills for 
the world of work.  

Year 11 applications are open for the UOW summer master class. Students who successfully pass their Summer Master Class 
subject will, at minimum, be guaranteed a conditional offer or admissions interview to the degree that aligns with the 
Summer Master Class subject they complete (noting must meet the assumed subject knowledge criteria). This also provides 
credit towards a UOW degree that could make you eligible to skip a whole subject when you study at UOW. 

 

 

https://warillahighcareers.com/


 Issue 1 – Term 3 – Week 10 7 October 2022 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 38 
 

 

MINING SKILLS HUB 2022 

150 students from across the Illawarra accepted an invitation to attend the Mining Skills Hub held at Dapto High School on 
Friday, 2nd September. 

The morning session included a workshop, “Everything Mining” by the Edge Team. This included an industry panel Q&A 
session. The day culminated in a Mini Expo where students rotated in small groups to engage with representatives from 
South 32, Myne Sight, Master Mine, UAVAIR, Coal Services, UOW and Training Services NSW. Students were given 
information and advice about career pathways and employment opportunities, including any key dates for 2023, as well as 
tips and advice for applying for a career in mining. 

As a follow-up to the event, RIEP is planning a Mining Industry Immersion Day for students to further understand the career 
pathways on offer within the industry and region. RTO Myne Sight, based in Cringila (Wollongong), who undertakes induction 
training for South 32, will provide a half-day workshop for students to experience what it is like to work in a mine at their 
bespoke training facility. Students will then be taken on a mine tour. The workshop includes a short presentation, an 
immersive practical session and a crossword worksheet. Keep an eye out for this exciting opportunity in term 4. 
Congratulations to the students from Warilla High School who participated. 
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Auslan Workshop at Nowra High School 

After a year of multiple postponements from COVID, floods and strikes, we finally got to participate in the Auslan Workshop. 
This workshop aimed to promote how learning Auslan can support a range of career paths. Additionally, it highlighted the 
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skills shortage of interpreters across the country. 43 students from Nowra, Bomaderry, Shoalhaven, Vincentia and Warilla 
High School participated in the workshop. 

The course was led by interpreters Chevoy and Sean Sweeney and supported by other colleagues from the deaf Community. 
The students were provided with an overview of Auslan. The course investigated industry information and the career 
pathways of an interpreter. Industry and community partners; Deaf connect, TAFE and NSW Department of Education 
Itinerant Hearing Teachers elaborated on their career journeys.  

 

Nursing Taster Day and Mini Health Expo at UOW Shoalhaven campus 

This day was planned to highlight the skills shortage in the nursing and healthcare sector, as well as promote the 
opportunities to study at the UOW regional campus at Nowra. Students engaged in activities that provided an introduction 
to nursing and provided opportunities to speak with Health Care professionals.  

A student nurse led practical sessions in a simulated lab. High School students were given scenarios and worked on lifelike 
mannequins to monitor vital signs, and blood pressure. They learnt the process of ‘scrubbing up” to remove bacteria and the 
importance of  PPE.  
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school (@) det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2 

https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal

